PRESS RELEASE from The Association for Language learning

 GCSE RESULTS 2008

ALL would like to congratulate all pupils who achieved a GCSE in languages this summer and celebrate the success of languages teachers across the country whose efforts to engage, motivate and develop the linguistic competence of their pupils often go unrecognised.  

A continued fall in the numbers of students taking GCSE French and German is regrettable, but not surprising given the optional status of all foreign languages in the Key Stage 4 curriculum since 2004. ALL is delighted to see the rise in numbers taking Spanish and the continued increase in entries for other languages, a reflection in part of the diverse and rich linguistic backgrounds of our students.

We still have concerns about the grading of languages at GCSE and the comparability with other subjects. 

Helen Myers, President of ALL, commented:

“The numbers of pupils gaining A* and A grades has remained constant (45,000 French and 18,000 German) but there has been a substantial decline in the numbers opting to do French and German who gain grades B-U (13,000 - 9% for French; 4,000 - 6% for German); these are the grades where “severe grading” has its greatest impact, so pupils and schools are choosing subjects and qualifications where there is a better chance of gaining higher grades”

When the QCA report Grade standards in GCSE modern foreign languages (2) was released in January this year, ALL and others expressed disappointment that the Qualifications and Curriculum Authority (QCA) failed to recommend to ministers a change which would bring languages into line with other subjects and address teachers’ lack of confidence in the grading of modern languages at GCSE. This is of concern to many teachers of languages in secondary schools in both the state and independent schools and to head teachers. 

ALL notes that Ofqual will be holding a seminar in the autumn to consider once again concerns around the grading of GCSE exams, and urges that action is taken.

We hope that other changes on the horizon will also play a part in enabling pupils across the ability range to participate and to do better in languages at this level, whether that’s through the new GCSE specifications, the exciting opportunities for languages in the new secondary curriculum, the early start in primary, or in the longer term, the new languages Diploma.  

Notes for editors 

1. The Association for Language Learning (ALL) is the national subject association for teachers of languages in all sectors  

2. http://www.qca.org.uk/libraryAssets/media/qca-08-3570-Grade_standards_in_GCSE_MFL.pdf

3. New secondary curriculum http://www.qca.org.uk/qca_12195.aspx
4. For further details call ALL on 01788 546443 

